
As the Thanksgiving Holidays draw near, we are thankful for the continued support from our school 
community. Our parents and community members contribute in many ways to the success of our 
school. Thank you to the parents who attended Parent/Teacher Conferences. The conferences were 
very informative and beneficial to those who attended. The research overwhelmingly demonstrates 
that parental involvement in children’s learning is positively related to achievement. When parents 
are involved in their children’s education, children do better in school. Thanks to the parents who 
supported our Book Fair. As a result, our library will receive much needed funding to continue to 
update books and support reading. As always, we appreciate the volunteers who assisted on 
Volunteer Day. We were able to get important tasks accomplished.  We appreciate the help of the 
Fire Department to teach our students about fire safety this month. Countless parents participated in 
our Trunk-or-Treat. Our students enjoyed every minute of it! The Stakeholder Group is meeting each 
month to discuss events and safety in our school.  We would love to have you join our group.  We 
thank everyone who contributed to the AES United Way campaign. 

Lisa Perrin 
Principal

Allemands Elementary School is 
committed to all students 
obtaining the knowledge and 
skills to build a strong 
foundation and become 
productive citizens. 

Our students are engaged, well-rounded learners who 
accept others and work as a team. 

Allemands Elementary School, we believe…
all students can learn to their utmost potential.
all students will engage in quality experiences.

a student’s success is a collaborative effort among school, students, family, and community.
a physically and psychologically safe environment is essential to promote student learning.

excellence is worth the cost



1st No School Fall Break

2nd Family Center Parent Session: Dangers of Vaping

Cake BINGO for United Way @ 6:00 in cafeteria

3rd Saints shirt day 

6th 100 Year Celebration

7th Fall Fest Work Day 4-6 in Family Center

8th Playgroup @ 10:00

PTA Board Meeting @ 1:00

9th Stakeholder Mtg. @ 9:00
Volunteer Day @ 10:00

10th Red.White, and Blue Shirt Day

15th Playgroup @ 10:00

16th ELL Families and Friends 9:30-10:30 in Family Center
Santa Pcitures
Progress Reports sent home

17th Fall Fest 12:30-2:30
Fall colors, Fall Fest t-shirt or Saints shirt

20th-24th Thanksgiving Break- No school

29th Playgroup @ 10:00

30th Teddy Cares Dress Down for $1

November



Kindergarteners are having a great Fall! We had a great time learning and playing 
outside in the beautiful weather. Trunk-or-Treat was lots of fun too. In math we are learning 
all about shapes. We are describing and identifying flat and solid shapes. We continue to 
review counting and writing numbers to 10.  Next, we will begin measurement by comparing 
objects. We are learning phonemic awareness by segmenting sounds in words. That means 
the teacher says a word (mat) and the students say each sound in the word (/m/…/a/…/t/…). We 
are also working on phonics by learning letter sounds and practicing reading consonant vowel 
consonant words. We learned lots of nursery rhymes and answered questions about what we 
heard. Next, we will learn all about our 5 senses! We are so excited to continue learning and 
growing.

Pre-K students are continuing to learn and grow each day! This month we will sort by 
shape and size.  We will have fun using different size pumpkins and pumpkins of 
different colors. In literacy, we will point out new words such as enormous, gigantic, and 
colossal. Lastly, we will have discussions about thanksgiving traditions with families.



 

Happy Fall, first grade families! Your student has started the year 
learning about CARES and classroom rules. We discuss the importance 
of taking care of ourselves, taking care of others, and taking care of 
Allemands. Your child has been working hard reviewing short vowel 
sounds in words and stories. We started a new reader, Gran. Have your 
child discuss the story read in class with you. You can help by asking 
your child about the characters, setting, and major events. In Knowledge, 
we have enjoyed learning about stories from different lands around the 
world. Your student is learning more about solving problems in math. 
We are focusing on understanding the equal sign, solving addition and 
subtraction word problems, and addition and subtraction strategies. 
Please complete nightly homework to support your child with these 
skills we are learning. We look forward to continuing a year where 
dreams come true at AES!

              Happy Fall Y’all!

Second grade teachers would like to thank family members for attending 
parent/teacher conferences. We are thankful for the opportunity to teach and 
learn with our second graders and their families. Your support is essential to 
your child’s success. In welcoming this fall season of giving thanks, it’s a 
great time to read a good fall or Thanksgiving book! Check out a second 
grade favorite like Turkey Trouble by Wendi Salvano, The Ugly Pumpkin by 
Dave Horowitz, From Seed to Pumpkin by Wendy Pfeffer, or Counting Fall by 
Lizann Flatt. After reading, have a discussion about the text. In math, 
students are adding and subtracting within 200. Knowing basic facts will help 
your child solve problems with larger numbers efficiently. We will wrap up our 
Greek myths domain and begin The War of 1812 domain. Have a discussion 
about the new knowledge learned. We’re most grateful for your continued 
interest and support in your child’s education. Enjoy your Thanksgiving!



Fall Fest is back!
Fall Fest will be held on November 18th from 12:30 to 2:30.  All students will receive four 
wristbands for this event.  All guests must wear their wristband on this day and show 
their photo ID when they enter school.

All visitors must follow the new safety protocols for bags at events.  

● Allowed bags include bags smaller than 4 x 6 1/2 inches.
● Allowed bags include clear bags between 4 x 6 1/2 inches and 12 x 12 inches.
● Any bag larger than 12 x 12 inches is not allowed.  
● Exceptions may be allowed for diaper and/or medical bags.  
● All bags are subject to search.

If a parent wants to check-out their child at the end of this event, a letter will be sent 
home to check-out the student.  The parent will need to provide information stating that 
they would like to check-out the student early and the full name of the person checking 
out the student.  The person listed on the form, must also be a person listed on the 
emergency contact and be allowed to check-out the student.  When family members 
report on the day of Fall Fest they will be directed to the child’s classroom.  At this time, 
if they are signed up to check-out their student they will show their ID to the teacher to 
verify they are on the sign-out sheet.  Once Fall Fest is over there will be a quick recheck 
that the students has be pre checked-out and will be allowed to leave.  If you do not 
complete the form before Fall Fest you will need to wait until the end of the event and 
visit the front office to check out with Mrs. Sandra.

Outerwear Reminders
Outerwear must open the length of the front by snapping, buttoning, or 
zipping.  No hooded sweatshirts may be worn on any school campus during 
the school day.  

In addition, please make sure that all of your child’s outerwear is labelled 
with their first and last name.  

We have a lost and found area with many unclaimed jackets.  If your child 
is missing a jacket, please make sure to have them come to the lost and 
found.

We’ll Stand BAYOU at AES!



Early Dismissal 
When our school has an Early Dismissal schedule, it is imperative to talk to your child 
about what will be different for that day.  If you need to have a child picked up from 
carpool instead of riding the bus, a note or email must be written and submitted to 
the office by 10:30.  Emails must be sent to aesbus@stcharles.k12.la.us.  Please call 
school if you have any questions about our Early Dismissal procedures.  Our next early 
dismissal will be on DEcember 21.

SIP Stakeholder Group 
We are looking for parents, grandparents, and community members to work with us!  
Our School Improvement Team wants to hear your voice in regards to making 
improvements to our school.  Each month we will hold a meeting with the group of 
stakeholders to talk about activities and initiatives.  These meetings will be in-person 
and will last 30-45 minutes.  At our October meeting, we discussed Fall Fest, the 100 
Year Celebration, parent teacher conferences and trunk or Treat for events. If you are 
interested in being a part of this group, please contact Valerie Chiasson  at 
vchiasson@stcharles.k12.la.us.  

Thank you for your support of our Book Fair!  It was 
a huge success.

We are so excited with the participation at Parent 
Teacher Conferences.  If you missed your child’s 
conference, please call the teacher!

Newsletter Delivery
As part of our efforts to embrace technology, take care of our 
environment, and monitor spending, we will have an electronic 
newsletter delivery.  Allemands Elementary will deliver the 
monthly school newsletters via email. Additionally, the school 
newsletter will be posted to the school’s web page. If you would 
like a printed copy of the school newsletter, please notify Lakia 
Butler at lbutler@stcharles.k12.la.us and a copy will be sent home 
each month with your child. Thank you.

mailto:aesbus@stcharles.k12.la.us
mailto:lbutler@stcharles.k12.la.us


Trunk or Treat
Thank you for taking part in our Trunk or Treat.  Our students had a great time!

 Visit from our local Fire Department
Our students loved having a visit from our local firemen.  Thank you so much for 
spending the day with our students!





Congratulations to Lyla Morel.  She won the Fall Fest t-shirt design
contest.

.

Thank You
In our next newsletter, we will share the 
final AES monies raised for United Way.  

Thank you for all of your support!

Fall Fest T-shirt Winner



Dear Catfish Families, 

Our Trunk or Treat was a creep-tastic success! Thank 
you to all of the families who participated. You all really 
outdid yourselves this year!

Next up is Fall Fest! Please keep your eyes on your 
child’s folder as lots of information will be coming your 
way soon. For all of the important information in one 
place or if would like to volunteer your time with setup 
or teardown of the event, please visit our “Get Involved” 
page on our website!

www.allemandspta.org
While there, please take a moment to visit and look 
around. On our NEW website you can sign up for PTA 
and PTA hosted events, order spiritwear, find volunteer 
opportunities, learn more about PTA, our Board 
Members and available positions, find our faculty/staff 
information sheets and so much more! 

As always, thank you for your support, and please 
reach out if you need anything - 
president@allemandspta.org. Together we will make this 
another memorable year for our students, faculty and 
staff!

Erica Dufrene
AES PTA President

Membership Reminder - PTA is a 100% volunteer 
organization and we cannot do this alone. We need 
YOU!

We would like to encourage you to join our PTA and get 
involved (if you can - a PTA membership does NOT 
mean you have to volunteer or serve as a board 
member). By joining and supporting AES PTA, you have 
a voice/vote in the decisions that PTA makes. Our goal 
is to have at least one PTA member per child in our 
school. We are currently only at 50% of that goal so 
grab your family and friends and join us by visiting the 
QR Code below.! 

Our PTA Board meets once a month and would love to 
have you join us! Our next meeting is Nov. 8 at 1:00PM 
in the Family Center. 

Our School Improvement Team has designated a character trait each month to teach the Essential 11 Traits each 
week.  In addition, the PTA will support our school by sending home a family activity to practice this trait. In 
November, we will focus on honesty.  Our teachers will read a grade-specific book and review the trait during the 
month. Please help us to reinforce these character traits at home and in the community.

Week of 11/7- Veterans Day
Week of 11/14 -Honesty
Week of 11/28- Hurt or Harm
 

Let us know if your child shows this character trait at home or the community by returning the 
information below.  We will read it during the announcements to celebrate your child!

Student Name: ___________________________________________

What did he/she do to show responsibility in your home or the community?

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

Catfish Character Traits

PTA News

Scan QR Code for:
PTA Membership,

Spirit Shirts, Magnets 
and/or Winter Wear

http://www.allemandspta.org










 Allemands is celebrating 100 years!       
Inviting all former employees!






